Millville Board of Health Minutes of the Meeting September 14, 2016

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on September 14, 2016 at 40 Prospect Street, Street, Senior Center, Millville, MA. The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM.

Board of Health Members:

Dustin Ciccarelli – Chairman Catherine Robinson – Member Robert Marks – Member

D. Ciccarelli motioned to open meeting. B. Marks seconded the motion, motioned passed unanimously.

171 Central Street/Providence Street areas:

The secretary to the Board of Health informed the Board Members that the EPA was in town looking at areas to perform tests. They were also looking into testing areas in North Smithfield Rhode Island.

The secretary to the Board of Health also informed the Board about the concern from residents on Providence Street in regards to the TCE, PCE levels rising. These tests come from the homes with the Poet filtration system installed (3, 5 & 25 Providence Street). The filtering system is still successful in removing the VOC's entering the homes after the filtration system. Rebecca Wooley, from DEP, had stated in a letter to a resident that one theory as to why the levels are higher may be because of the drought that the area is experiencing. She stated that the levels of TCE and PCE may be concentrated deep within the aquifers due to the concentrated decrease in water.

Food Vendors:

The Board would like up for discussion at a future meeting the Food Permit Fees, Regulations and One-Day Food Permits. The Board would like the secretary to look into surrounding towns as to what they have as fees and regulations. The Board may be interested in amending a few items that are required in town presently.

C. Robinson motioned to close the meeting. D. Ciccarelli seconded the motion - motion passed unanimously.

Dustin Ciccarelli – Chairman	
Catherine Robinson	then Kolovin
Robert Marks	